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This is our 25th year serving the Lord on a foreign field! What a blessing the past 24 years have been.  The Lord has blessed us so much!
 
Ben, Marge, and daughter Sara have finally arrived in China to serve the Lord.  You will remember that they are one of the fruits of 'our' ministry in New Zealand.  They immigrated from China in the early 2000's for a better life in New Zealand, not knowing who Christ was.  They both received Christ as their personal Savior and continued to grow in the Lord.  Early on we saw Ben's heart for the Lord and so invested 'countless' hours of Bible study with them.  May the Lord bless and use them as they seek to reach their own people with the Gospel of Jesus Christ.  
Please pray for them!

Along with other members of the Bible study, John recently had an opportunity to clearly present the gospel to a lady in her late 80's.  Her daughter invited her to join a Bible study that John leads.  Please pray for the salvation of Mrs. Hunter.  

We contacted some of our brothers and sisters in Christ living in Auckland, New Zealand concerning the recent flooding there.  We were happy to hear that none of them were adversely affected by the flooding.  As we are currently serving in Queensland, Australia, we were unaffected.

January has been a month of many Doctor's visits for both John and Mihyon.  John first had an   x-ray of his left knee, and then an MRI of the same knee.   The MRI revealed a meniscus tear and a near-complete tear of the cartilage that attaches to the femur bone.  John will not have knee surgery at this time but will meet with a 'physio' for therapy. 

Mihyon had a CT scan of her head and an MRI of her neck.  She was experiencing headaches and pain in her neck.  She had an accident several months ago, 'cracking' her head on the driveway when her feet went out from under her.  We praise the Lord that her CT scan revealed no skull fracture and her neck MRI revealed only a minor issue.   Her Doctor has recommended that she see a Chiropractor to see if an adjustment will help.

Please pray that we remain in relatively good health so that we can continue to serve the Lord.

We want to thank you for your continued faithfulness in supporting us prayerfully and financially for all these years.  We look forward to our Lord and Savior coming to receive us to Himself!

With grateful  hearts,

John & Mihyon Humphrey                                                                                                 wvhumphrey@gmail.com
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